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Closure in the area of Kasseler Straße and Niddastraße 
From Monday, November 18, full closure with dead end in Niddastrasse 

From Monday, 18.11.2024, the Niddastraße / Kasseler Straße intersection will be fully closed. 
The reason for this is the road construction work taking place and the associated installation of 
the cables for the new traffic light system that will cross Nidda-Strasse at approximately the 
level of the Dorint Hotel. 

In the course of this work, the sidewalks in this area will also be newly constructed and 
equipped with barrier-free crossing points. Niddastrasse in this area will be a dead end during 
this period. 

Coming from Parkstrasse, Kasseler Strasse can be accessed via the Niddastrasse/Gederner 
Strasse/Kasseler Strasse junction. The Vilco and the Dorint Hotel can also only be accessed via 
Parkstraße and the northern Niddastraße (coming from the Festspielkreisel). 

An emergency route will be set up for pedestrians on the Kasseler Straße carriageway. The traffic 
routing for road traffic on Kasseler Straße will remain the same.  

Bus 30, which travels through Parkstraße, will take a detour and will not serve the “Kasseler 
Straße”, “Altes Rathaus” and “Kurhaus” stops in the direction of Hainer Weg (Frankfurt) during 
this time. 

It is planned that the work and thus the closure will end before Christmas.  


